
       
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
     

 
 

 

 

 

 

Ormiston Bolingbroke Academy 
Barnfield Avenue, Murdishaw, Runcorn, WA7 6EP 
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Ref: KES/MSH 
 
15th July 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Monday and Tuesday next week is predicted to reach very high temperatures. The academy will have a 
number of measures in place to support students and staff on these days: 
 

• Students can come to school in either school uniform, without their blazer, or wearing sports kit such 
as T-shirt and shorts. School PE kit is not required but the clothes should be appropriate for school 
ie, no crop tops 

• Windows will be opened from 7am when the building opens. Not all rooms have air conditioning but 
in general, the building is cool. Staff will have the opportunity to switch rooms if their own classroom 
becomes too warm. 

• In addition to breakfast, break and lunch, additional drinks will be provided to students during period 
3 and 5 on Monday and Period 3 on Tuesday. 

• Students will have the opportunity to stay indoors during break and lunch. 
 

Parents/carers, please ensure that your child has a refillable water bottle with them and has adequate 
protection, including sun cream and a head covering. 
 
I have sent an email to staff outlining signs to look out for with heat exhaustion and heat stroke as per 
government guidance (https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/heatwave-plan-for-england). 
 
I hope this has provided reassurance that we are taking appropriate measures. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Kathryn Evans  
Principal 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/heatwave-plan-for-england

